
 

WEEKLY SCHEDULE 

Wednesday-July 10                           
8:30a Mass Fr. Michael Penn/SH                                                                                               

Thursday-July 11                               
8:30a Mass 60th Anniversary of Fr. Pat/SH                                                                                    

Friday-July 12                                                                       
6:00p Mass Marie Stanek+/SH                    

Saturday-July 13                                                                
3:30-3:45p Confession/StC                   
4:00p Mass Parish Family/StC                              
6:00-6:15p Confession/SH                    
6:30p Mass Albert E. Corrotto+/SH 

Sunday-July 14                                              
7:30-7:45a Confession/SH                  
8:00a Mass Sonny Smith+/SH                       
10:30a Mass Staff @ Parkview Care Center       

 

 

 

SACRED HEART PARISH                                       
OUR GIFTS TO GOD @ SACRED HEART 

6/30/2024                

Env/Cks:              $     3,200.00                    
Plate:                         274.00                 
Maintenance:                  100.00                                   
Mass:                          20.00  
Peter’s Pence:                 510.00 
Total:                  $    4,104.00 

 

                              ABOUT OUR PARISH                                                                                                     

Sacred Heart Catholic Church: 1405 W. Fair Play, Bolivar, 65613 417-326-5596                         
Website: www.sacredheartbolivar.org                       Email:  sheartbolivar@gmail.com                                                                                                                                                                    
St. Catherine of Siena Mission: P.O. Box 42, Humansville, 65674    417-754-8825 

The Very Rev. Fr. Scott M. Sunnenberg, Pastor 417-326-8764(rectory)                                                                            
Rev. Mr. James Farrar, Permanent Deacon    jfrrrr77@gmail.com                                                                              
Mary Rowley, Office Manager 417-326-5596 (office) Office Hours: M-F 8-4                                                                                

PARISH COUNCIL CHAIR: Debbie Thompson, 417-880-9755 

FAITH FORMATION COORDINATOR:  Darlene Arendt,   417-298-6237    

MUSIC MINISTRY COORDINATOR: Carol Divin, 417-326-6576                                                  
Practice for the Mass choirs are on the 1st & 3rd Thursday of each month from 6:30-8:00 p.m. 
in the choir practice room. 

PARISH COUNCIL OF CATHOLIC WOMEN                                                                         
(SH)-Barbara Ball, President, 515-480-3545 (StC)-Alice McIntosh, President, 417-754-8447                                                                  

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS: Contact Eric Shinault, 417-350-2686 

ST. WENCESLAUS CEMETERY: Jim & Jane Otradovec, 417-327-5660 

 

                                      SACRAMENTAL INFORMATION                                                                                                    
Baptism:  Please contact the Pastor for a meeting/class. 

Marriage:  Please contact the Pastor at least six months prior to the wedding for marriage                 
prep classes. 

RCIA Classes: Inquiry classes for adults who are interested in joining the Catholic Church contact  
Fr. Scott or Deacon Jim. 

PARISH MISSION STATEMENT 

“Our Catholic parish family welcomes all to share in Christ and the 
call to everlasƟng life through faith, prayer and fellowship.”        

REDISCOVERING GOD’S                         
LOVE & GRACE IN THE                                                                

SACRAMENT OF                                   
RECONCILIATION!                                                                                          

Saturday: 3:30 p.m. at St. Catherine                                               

                   6:00 p.m. at Sacred Heart 

Sunday:    7:30 a.m. at Sacred Heart     

                   or by appointment. 

ADORATION TO THE BLESSED SACRAMENT 

First Friday-7:00 AM-5:30 PM                                                                            

Second & Third Wednesday-6:00 PM 

 

PRAYERS FOR THE SICK OR HOMEBOUND: Please pray for:                

Jeff Bateman, Paul Bateman, Raeliegh Bess,  JJ Bledsoe, Kevin Breesawitz, Arlene & 
Charles Burt, Danny Cantrell, Micaylyn Darby,  Christine Emmons,  David Foster,  

Michael Lomax, Msgr. Marion Macarewicz, Karey Marrs, Mary McGinnis, Fr. Michael Penn, 
Sandra Samek, Stacey Sechler, Verda Thielst, Fr. Pat Wissman, and Danny Wolf.     Those in 
skilled care facilities: Jim Chaney, Dee Clemintee, Paula Foster, Carol Francka, Linda Francka,                           
Judy Gailey, Shirley Harris, Ann Kathka, Mary E.  McGinnis, David  Sandgren,  Angeline 
Stanek, &  Barbara Wood. 

 

MILITARY PRAYER ROSTER: Please remember those in our parish families serving 

in the military:  2 Lt. Nick Yocom and Cpt. Sam Boehmer 



ST. CATHERINE OF SIENA          
MISSION 

REMEMBERING IN PRAYER:  We  
remember those in our mission who 
are sick or unable to be with us:   
Robert Agee, Myrna Bressner, Clara 
Clements, Kelly Conger, Sienna 
Cortes, Carol Gorman, Jan & Kenny 
Holmes, Ann Kathka,   Paula Keller, 
Bobette   Owens, Annette  Petrone,  
Tony  Petrone, Henri Thibault.  If 
you need prayers, please call Alice 
754-8447, Paula 754-8067 or             
Fr. Scott 326-8764. 

 

ST. CATHERINE MISSION                                        
OUR GIFTS TO GOD @ SACRED HEART 

06/30/24 

Env/Cks:                                        $130.00                    
Peter’s Pence:                                 98.00  
Total:                                             $228.00 

 

SHARE YOUR CHRISTMAS:    Thir-
ty-three bath towels were received 
in the months of May and June 
along with socks, hats, gloves and 
hygiene products. All donations are 
greatly appreciated! During the 
months of July and August we will 
be collecting Men’s and Women’s 
Deodorants to help fill bags for 
Christmas distribution. 

 

HONOR FLIGHT MAIL CALL INVI-
TATION:  Our own parishioner, Bill 
Otradovec, will be going on the next  
Ozark Honor Flight in August.  We 
are asking you write a note to him in 
thanks for service.  These are due 
July 15-20 and can be mailed to: 
Honor Flight of the Ozarks, Attn: 
William Frank Otradovec, P.O. Box 
3964, Springfield, MO  65808.  This 
mail call will be passed out on the 
flight back to Springfield. 

 

HEART TO HEART…………………......by V. Rev. Scott M. Sunnenberg 

Dear Parishioners, 

   This next Saturday, July 13, is our Parish Family Movie Night.  This movie, “Inside 
Out,” is for young, old and everyone in between.  Popcorn will be provided.  I hope to see 
many of you here for the movie. Be sure to bring an outdoor chair or blanket.  We will 
watch the movie after our Saturday evening Mass is over. 

   Thank you to the 100 households that have contributed to our DDF this year.  We are 23 
contributions short of our participation goal.  If you have not yet made your contribution or 
if you are still considering what your contribution will be, I ask that you prayerfully decide 
and join your fellow parishioners in helping us reach and perhaps even exceed the goal of 
123 households this year.  I believe we can attain this goal.  Every gift is needed, no gift is 
too small or too large.  Thank you in advance to those who have yet to give. 

   The past two weekends our Parish Survey has been available and passed out hard copy 
form at the Masses.  If you have received a copy, please fill out and return it.  You may 
give it to the ushers or drop it in the collection basket in the vestibule.  The survey is now 
online for those who wish to participate digitally.  We are looking for 100% participation so 
that we have the best available information to work with.  The survey is anonymous, unless 
you want to put your name on it and will assist us in planning for the coming year.  If    
certain questions do not apply to you, feel free to skip those questions and respond to those 
that do. 

   The Parish Leadership Team (PLT) is currently engaged in the work of supporting, en-
couraging, and highlighting the importance of the family in building up the Body of Christ, 
the Church.  It is our hope that the aforementioned survey will be a step in that direction as 
we seek to better understand the needs within our parish family and our individual families.  
You have heard it said that the family that prays together stays together.  St. John Paul II 
also called the family the building block of society.  At every Mass we gather as a parish 
family but then are sent out to be individual families that carry the Mass into our homes and 
bring our homes back to Mass as we live our faith.   

Through the Hearts of Jesus and Mary,                                                                                                                                               
Fr. Scott   

 

 

THANK YOU’S:  I would like to thank the many people who helped me over the last seven months 
when I was at Parkview Healthcare Facility, by your prayers, cards, visits, and other acts of kindness.  
Special thanks to those who worked at my house to clean, emend and fix things so I could return 
home safely.  Special thanks to Larry & Christine Rice who cared for my dog AD!     

                                                                                                              -God bless you all, Fr. Pat 

 

The Barbara Francka Family wishes to express their appreciation for the prayers and acts of kindness 
at the time of their mother’s death.  

                                                  -Raymond & Jane Francka, Amy & Brian Perkins, & Cindy Francka 

 

WELCOME TO OUR PARISH:  We are happy to announce that Rob & Celeste Painter have 
registered here in the parish.  Rob & Celeste live here in Bolivar and are very happy to be attending 
Sacred Heart.  Please help them feel welcome by introducing yourselves.   

 

 

 


